
 
 

Past President’s Parley November 2024 
 

 

Dee Ann Graham, PPP Dept Chairman  

grahamda65@yahoo.com or ppp@calegionaux.com 

668 Via Mendoza Unit B, Laguna Woods, CA 92637 

 

A little history on the Past Presidents Parley committee. In 2018-2019, National abolished the 
PPP program for the reason to include lack of formal purpose and foundational activism. At this 
year’s National convention, Texas proposed an amendment to reinstate the PPP program. 
Unfortunately, the proposed amendment was NOT adopted.  
 
The Department of California continues to have a PPP program. The program’s mission is to 
activism to include, but not limited to, support of national initiatives, service projects and 
mentoring of members at all levels. 
  
Your Past Presidents are at your service for guidance and constructive feedback. Will you engage 
your Past Presidents in your events this year?  PPP chairman assures that leadership remains 
active, engaged, and involved.   

The guidelines and deadlines for the $4000 Nursing Scholarship are on our website. At every 
unit/district meeting, PLEASE ask your members if they know someone entering or currently 
attending a nursing program.  

Deadline for Scholarship Applications is the First Friday in April... (April 4, 2025) 

 

“The purpose of our lives is to be happy.” – Dalai Lama 

 

Mid-Year reports deadlines: District Chairman December 1, 2024 

District Chairman to Department(me) December 15, 2024 
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